                        Committee Meeting

July 20, 2011 
The Committee Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by President John Boughton at 6:40 pm.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: Leonce Carmouche, Dale Dennis, Sr., Stanley Folse, Robert LeBlanc, Warner Sylvain, Wayne Waguespack and President John Boughton were present. Joseph Dantin, Russell Loupe, Robert Monti and William Sirmon, Jr. were absent. Randy Trosclair, Executive Director was present. Attorney Larry Buquoi and Accountant Clinton Rouyea were absent.
There were not any comments from the audience on the agenda 
items.
 
Cheryl Witmer representing U.S. Flood Control Corporation made a presentation to the Commissioners regarding her companies Tiger Dam System. She explained the cost comparison of sand bags vs. water filled berms.
Safety Committee Report: Stanley Folse, Chairman

Commissioner Folse reported that since the last safety report was given, we had no lost time accidents to report to the board. The next safety meeting for the maintenance employees is scheduled for Thursday, July 28, 2011 at 6:00 am.

Personnel Committee Report: Russell Loupe, Chairman


Randy presented the report, one merit increase approval for an employee was recommended

Equipment Committee Report: Leonce Carmouche, Chairman

Commissioner Carmouche reported the all of the districts equipment is presently operational with the exception of Unit #734, 1993 140 Merc Cruiser. The engine has very little compression in it and will have to be overhauled. He further said that Randy is requesting that we allow him to readvertise for a 2012 Crew Cab Truck, due to the fact there were no 2011 available. Also, he would like the ok to purchase a Zero Turn Grass Cutting Mower. No objections. These items will be placed on the agenda for the August 3, 2011 Regular Board Meeting.
Off-Levee Project Report: Ivy Chauvin, Superintendent

Ivy Chauvin reported that the only off-levee job presently in operation is in St. Charles Parish, Sunset Levee District.

Since there was no other committee business to discuss, Commissioner Carmouche moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Waguespack.
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